From the Editor’s Desk

It gives me immense pleasure to bring out the first issue of MVP Journal of Medical Sciences, an official publication of
Dr. Vasantrao Pawar Medical College Hospital and Research Centre, Nashik. The journal became a reality due to great
support we received from the management, administration and the unstinted support from the authors as well as peer
reviewers.

Thisisabiannual journal and will be published in January and July. The aim of the journal is to meet the needs for continuing
medical education from national and international communities and to publish articles of scientific excellence.

I request you all to participate actively and submit your quality research work to MVPJMS. I would also request you all to
be aware of plagiarism and take care of ethical clearance as well as patient’s consent.

Any suggestions for improving the journal’s quality are most welcome.

We hope to be helpful in adding knowledge and improving healthcare at institutional and community level.

Dr. Mrunal Patil
Editor-in-chief



